
Community Services 

 
 
It is proposed to receive the under mentioned Deputation in the Council Chamber, County Hall, Tallaght, 
Dublin 24 on Wednesday 24th September 2014 at 4pm. 
 
 
The matters for discussion are set out below: 
 
 
 
4.00pm – 4.45pm   Residents of Beechdale (Ballycullen). 
 
 
 

1. Residents of Beechdale and Oakdale Park are requesting the closure of the road at the end of Beechdale 
Avenue, where the road meets Oakdale Park. 

 
 
2. Discuss/address a number of traffic safety issues related to the estate and the effects it has on the estate 

(subject to point No. 1 above), in view of the high percentage of young children accessing the unsafe 
green open space area. 

 
 

3.     
a. Increased use of the route from Oakdale Park to LIDL, as a short cut to the M50 and Stocking Lane. 

 
b. Enforced single lane traffic from entry into Oakdale Park to LIDL due to cars being parked on the    

road.  
 

c. High number of blind hazards for drivers and pedestrians due to the design of the estate. 
 

d. Speed calming measures along Beechdale Road and Beechdale Ave have been ineffective. 

e. Unsafe green area due to 3 of the 4 sides naturally sloping onto a road. 
 
 
 
___________________ 
Dee Kelly, 
A/Staff Officer, 
Community Services. 
 
Tel No:   01 – 4149270 
Email:   dkelly@sdublincoco.ie 
Dept. Email:  comdevof@sdublincoco.ie 
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